Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
March 16, 2000 
201 A McElhaney Conference Room 
3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, R. Soni, M. Swinker, W. Foran, B. Mitchell, C. Zoni, 

H. Anderson 

Members excused: D. Pounds, B. Goodwin, N. Nastase 

Guests: Dr. Elizabeth Pierce, MIS Dr. 
Deanna Chang, Sociology 

Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m. 


Action: 
Approved minutes from February 24, 2000 meeting 


Dr. Liz Pierce presented the department's ideas for developing a method for placement or 
exemption status for BE/IM/CO 101 to ease enrollment numbers. (memo attached to LS office 
copy of minutes). A discussion about the concept and implementation strategies followed. A 
pilot study is planned for this summer in conjunction with Advising and Testing Center. Dr. 
Pierce will keep LSC informed of progress with this idea. 


Dr. Deanna Chang discussed her proposal for Type I and Type III status and responded to 
questions. Dr. Chang will work with Mary Sadler to finalize what percentage of the final course 
grade relates to writing assignments. Type I status for Dr. Chang and Type III status for SO 
357 and Dr. Deanna Chang were approved on a Carter/Foran motion. 


Dr. James Dearing proposal for Type I status was tabled on a Soni/Zoni motion. The following 
questions/issues were raised: 

1. There was some confusion as to why 2 partial syllabi were submitted rather than one full syllabus with several sample assignments attached. 

2. Note-taking on the writing summary (pg. 1). As we read this, it became obvious that it is not the students class notes but rather something more like a "Minute Paper". There appeared to be a discrepancy with whether these are graded or not. The chart indicates that this assignment is not graded, but then it also indicates that this assignment represents 3% of the student's final grade. 

3. Writing for evaluation -If just the essay (writing) portion of exams is considered, is it fair to say that this represents approx. 5% (3 exams=15%) of the students final grade? 

4. Is 50% of the course grade related to writing assignments? 

5. The inquiry report is explained in detail but not the other writing assignments such as the 36 "quick minutes" and the problem solving group work. See "I" (# 1-5) on cover sheet 

6. Need copy of entire course syllabus ("II" on cover sheet) -either MH 302 or 301. 

7. "III" on cover sheet asks for more than one assignment to be submitted along with instructions and evaluation criteria. Will ask that these be provided. 

Adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 
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From: Elizabeth Pierce <EMPIERCE@grove.iup.edu> 
To: 
MSADLER@grove. iup. edu <MSADLER@grove. iup. edu> 
Date: Tuesday, February 29, 2000 6:13 PM 
Subject: Exemption Credit 


Mary,
This Spring we will be working with Advising and Testing on a pilot study to ascertain the feasibility of testing a student's knowledge of IM/BE/CO101.  If the pilot study is successful, we would like to implement the test as a way to screen students who are required to take Computer Literacy. 

The test would have three outcomes. 

A. 
Student passes the test. Receives 3 credits and does not have to take IM/BE/CO 101. 

B. If students know the beginning material and not the advanced material, we would like to assign them a half pass and award them 1.5 credits. Students would then have to take a 7 week Computer Literacy module to earn the other 1.5 credits. 

C. For students who do not pass the exam, they receive 0 credits and must take IM/BE/CO 101. 

Let me know what issues the Liberal Studies Committee has about such a plan. All three departments have looked at a number of alternatives for handling rising enrollment coupled with rising number of students required to take computer literacy. There are no easy ways to deal with the problem, but this alternative has the advantage that if many students pass or half pass, we can reduce 101 enrollment and have happier students because they are not taking a course whose material they already know. 

I would be happy to meet with you or the committee to get your feedback. As I mentioned, we are just in the early stages so now it a good time for us to get your input. 

Thanks very much, 
Liz Pierce 
MIS & Decision Sciences 


2/29/00
